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September 23, 2024 

John MacDonald 
Director 
Levy County Emergency Management 
7911 NE 90 St. 
Bronson, FL 32621 

RE: DOCK ST. LIVING BREAKWATER SHORELINE AND INFRASTRUCTURE HAZARD MITIGATION GRANT PROGRAM 
(HMGP) SUPPORT 

Mr. MacDonald, 

It is our understanding that Dock Street’s infrastructure and businesses are uniquely vulnerable to storm surge 
caused by Hurricanes and severe weather. There is currently no protection against damage to infrastructure or 
structures caused by storm surge along this critical economic and cultural sector and past events have caused 
damage to the pier, road, seawall, and businesses along Dock Street. As such, the County has successfully applied 
for and received HMGP funding to construct a living breakwater that runs parallel with Dock Street, west from the 
bridge overpass to the end of the boat ramp on the east providing protection against storm surge, flooding, 
erosion, and subsidence.  

It is also our understanding that Levy County is looking for HMGP support utilizing the existring contract between 
AC Disaster Consulting (ACDC) and Levy County. As such, ACDC proposes the following services to support the 
County with the Dock Street Living Breakwater project: 

• HMGP progress and fiscal reporting
• Project monitoring and compliance
• Project closeout
• Data management and records retention

Pursuant to the existing contract for Disaster-Related Recovery Services, ACDC proposes the following positions to 
support Levy County with HMGP support and a Not To Exceed (NTE) amount of $156, 056.25. 

• Program Manager: $165/hr
• Project Manager: $160/hr
• Assistance Project Manager: $150/hr
• Subject Matter Experts: $155/hr
• IMT/EOC Finance Section/Unit Support Staff: $75/hr

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact our Vice President of Recovery, 
Cameron Morris, at (770) 855-7330 or cmorris@acdisaster.com. 

Sincerely, 

Cameron Morris  
Vice President of Recovery 


